CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING  - 11TH September, 2000.

PRESENT: Councillor Antrobus


        G. Chinn, K. Clare, K. Horton, J. Spink and A. Westwood

· Draft interim report of the Asset Task Group had been sent to all Members for comments

· All Budget Committee reports to appear on the Web site – appropriate training required for identified officers

· Corporate Services – Service Delivery Report – report incorporating minor amendments to be e-mailed to Cabinet Members

· I.T Monthly Update:-

· Safer Salford moving into Elmstead along with the Call Centre (details of the Call Centre not to be made public for the time being)

· M. Brooks to report next week on Social Inclusion Strategy and Virtual Community

· Homeworking – more use needs to be made of this facility

· Two applications for VER APPROVED

· Mike Willetts preparing a report on what has been achieved over the last 2 years

· Visit with Siebel to Leeds to view their Call Centre

· Meeting arrange for later this week between Alan Westwood, Ken Horton and Siebel

· Education and Leisure move to St. James House has been put on hold

· Report for next week on SOSCIS

· Further meeting proposed with ORACLE to consider revised programme

· Web – site

· Strategy and Development Team to investigate and report back to SMG on what should go on the Directorates Web site

· Site needs to be re-designed  - but do not have the capabilities within the Directorate

· Ken Horton pursuing with Ian Andrew the question of the Web Master

· SAP – Purchasing Module delayed implementation of 4 weeks –agreed payment of approximately £70k with PWC  -- Approval to make payment before 1st April, 2001.

· Archives – approval in principle subject to further information regarding practical and financial implications. 

· Insurance Renewals – APPROVAL to a notice being placed in OJEC

· Eccles Town Centre – Highway Contract APPROVAL to the introduction of cost certainty into the contract with Birse Construction Limited on a fixed sum of 

       £2, 868,797.32

· Banking Contract – APPROVAL to extend the contract with the Co-operative Bank for a further period of 2 years

· Purchasing – John Spink to provide Alan Westwood with a note for Directors meeting on Thursday reminding directorates of the procedure to be adopted  when dealing with tenders and in particular when the tender to be accepted is not the lowest i.e. a report to Cabinet or to Corporate Services Lead Member

· Independent Energy – ceased trading  were our contractors for electricity to establishments using under 30KW of electricity – supplies would be unaffected

· Security / Access to Information – Alan Eastwood to issue guidelines indicating what as Monitoring Officer he would consider appropriate reports to be exempt

· Meeting of SPIGIT to be held on day of Council in October

· Meeting of Information Society Board to be arranged

